Board of County Commissioners

Workshop:  Courthouse Renovations

September 9, 2008

The Board of County Commissioners in and for Wakulla County, Florida met for a Workshop on Tuesday, September 9, 2008 at 4:00 p.m. with Chairman Ed Brimner presiding.  Present were Commissioners George Green, Howard Kessler, Maxie Lawhon, and Brian Langston (absent).  Also present were County Attorney Ron Mowrey, County Administrator Ben Pingree, Clerk Brent X. Thurmond, and Deputy Clerk Evelyn Evans.
A summary of objectives were provided that include a space needs analysis, a third courtroom for a third judge in the next few years, revamping the back public entrance and co-locating a courtroom for multi-purpose use.  The goal is to keep this project moving forward.  
Architect Greg Kelly provided sketches to show additions and renovations to the existing building.  Since there have been no other drawings done to date, this committee will be requesting that the Board give direction to the Architect on September 22, 2008 to draw up a set of plans with the scope as provided tonight.  
John Stewart from Peter Brown Construction provided a conceptual schematic estimate to show the price difference of the New DX and the New Chiller air conditioning systems.   Brent Thurmond will provide the board with an annual maintenance contract estimate at next meeting as to the cost per year to use the New Chiller system.  The Board will make a determination as to which air conditioning system they will want to use.
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 4:55 p.m.

